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MINUTES

BUSINESS DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION REVIEW BOARD

MEETING

116 ASPEN LANE
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS  78232
MONDAY, JUNE 23, 2014
5:30 P.M.

The Business District Construction Review Board (BDCRB) of the City of Hill Country Village met for a meeting Monday, June 23rd, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane, San Antonio, Texas. This was an open meeting subject to the open meeting law of the State of Texas.

Members Present:



Members Absent:


Deanna Yates, Vice Chair


Buddy Swift, Chair

Bill Aniol




Steve Marceau
Greg Blasko




Dean Perry
Jeff Garvens

City Staff Present:

Frank Morales, City Administrator
1.   Call to order.  

Mr. Blasko called the meeting to order at 5:34 pm. 
2.
Discussion/action on approval of the minutes of the Business District Construction Review Board meeting of November 7, 2011 meeting.
Ms. Yates moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Garvens. Motion passed unanimously.

3. Discussion/action on approval of the minutes of the Business District Construction Review Board meeting of July 9th, 2012.
Ms. Yates stated that she was not at the meeting mentioned, and Mr. Blasko explained that a member did not need to attend the meeting in order to approve the minutes. Mr. Garvens moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Aniol. Motion passed unanimously.


4. A public hearing, discussion and possible action regarding a sign variance under Chapter 50 of the City Code for an additional sign, submitted by Ms. Jeanette Mangus for the business known as Village Pointe Investors, LP., located at 15655-15689 San Pedro Avenue, San Antonio, Texas 78232.

Mr. Larry Gottesman stated his name for the record.


Mr. Blasko asked Mr. Gottesman the height of the current monument sign. Mr. Gottesman replied the existing sign is 30 feet tall. Ms. Yates clarified that the proposed sign would bring the height from 30 feet to 45 feet.


Mr. Gottesman began his presentation stating that he wanted to present a sign that was appropriate for the city.  He continued to say that he believes the City would want its retailers to be successful.  He said there are signs further up the road that are over 60’ tall, and he believes the proposed sign would help draw attention to the location and Hill Country Village. 

Mr. Blasko replied that the city does want to see its businesses succeed, as they do bring in sales tax revenue to the city funds. 


Mr. Aniol asked what kind of lighting is on the sides of the monument. Mr. Gottesman replied internal fluorescent. 

Mr. Garvens discussed how elevation should be considered, compared to height, as there are pits in the land where signs would need to be higher. Mr. Garvens mentioned that the code may need to be modified to include elevation.  Mr. Gottesman mentioned how the city of San Antonio accounts for grade separation, so if the grade separation is 10 feet, a 50 foot sign would be able to be 60 feet high instead.


Mr. Garvens asked if Mr. Gottesman knew the grade separation for the proposed sign.  Mr. Gottesman said it varied from less than 10 feet to more than 10 feet.


Mr. Brian Harrison introduced himself as the owner of the project.  He referenced a scale drawing of the proposed location of the sign and the highway.  He explained the grade separation was about 12 feet, increasing as the road goes south.


Mr. Garvens asked the exact code limitation to the sign and Mr. Morales replied the current height restriction was 35 feet. Mr. Morales also stated the variance was asking for 558 square feet, while the code allows for 144 square feet.


Mr. Garvens asked if the proposed sign’s height was chosen based on the grade separation.  Mr. Gottesman replied the height was more chosen to pass over the trees on the property. Ms. Yates stated that something would need to be done with the tree, at some point, because it will continue to grow.  Mr. Morales stated he would look into it.


Ms. Yates mentioned the sign also asked for more square footage.  Mr. Blasko confirmed the current structure exceeded the allowed 144 square feet.  Mr. Gottesman stated the current sign was about 300 square feet and he is trying to get the panels on the multitenant sign big enough to be read.  Ms. Yates stated the city probably had signs that were larger than the existing 300 square feet and Mr. Morales estimated that the sign at Gold’s Gym was larger than that. Mr. Blasko confirmed the Gold’s Gym sign was 60 feet tall.

Ms. Yates asked if there were any responses received from the public.  Mr. Morales said there was one response back from Mr. Campion on Crest Trail, and Mr. Campion disapproved the proposed sign, stating current signage was overwhelming. Mr. Morales explained Crest Trail backed up to the proposed location. Ms. Yates asked if any residents backed up to the Gold’s Gym location and Mr. Morales responded that was also Crest Trail. Mr. Morales also mentioned that he had never received complaints about the current sign, including any issues with lighting.


Mr. Blasko stated that, compared to previous sign variance application decisions, this particular sign needed to overcome the grade separation of the highway.  He also stated that the proposed square footage, although much greater than the code allows, is not that much larger than the existing sign and larger square footage would be needed for that location and height of the sign. 


A tenant of the location, San Pedro Optical, spoke about how his patients often have trouble finding the building. Mr. Harrison explained how the location of the center, which is mid-block without a large retailer to draw attention to the businesses, needs a very visible sign to promote the individual offices in the center.

Mr. Garvens moved to approve the variance, adding that the grade of the highway made the variance appropriate.  Ms. Yates seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

5. A public hearing, discussion and possible action regarding a sign variance under Chapter 50 of the City Code for an additional sign, submitted by Mr. James Magness for the business known as Toshiba Business Solutions, located at 14607 San Pedro Avenue Suite 120, San Antonio, Texas 78232.

Mr. Morales explained Toshiba was notified, by letter, of the meeting, but did not have anyone present to make a presentation.

Mr. Aniol moved to table the item, seconded by Ms. Yates.  Motion passed unanimously. 

6.  Adjourn.

There being no further business to come before the BDCRB, the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 p.m.

Approved this the 22nd day of July, 2014
 _____________________

                                                                        
 
        Buddy Swift 

               
                                                   

  
    Chair 

ATTEST:

________________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator

Acting City Secretary
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